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Schools must use the funding to make additional and sustainable improvements to the quality of Physical Education, Sport and Physical Activity (PESPA) they 
offer. This means that you should use the Primary PE and Sport Premium to: 

 

ω Develop or add to the PESPA activities that your school already offer 
ω Build capacity and capability within the school to ensure that improvements made now will benefit pupils joining the 

school in future years 
 

Please visit gov.uk for the revised DfE guidance including the 5 key indicators across which schools should 
demonstrate an improvement. This document will help you to review your provision and to report 
your spend. DfE encourages schools to use this template as an effective way of meeting the reporting 
requirements of the Primary PE and Sport Premium. 

 

We recommend you start by reflecting on the impact of current provision and reviewing the previous 
spend. Under the Ofsted Schools Inspection Framework, inspectors will assess how effectively leaders use the 
Primary PE and Sport Premium and measure its impact on outcomes for pupils, and how effectively governors 
hold them to account for this. 

 
Schools are required to publish details of how they spend this funding as 
well as on the iƳǇŀŎǘ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ƻƴ ǇǳǇƛƭǎΩ t9 ŀƴŘ ǎǇƻǊǘ participation and 
attainment by the end of the summer term or by 31 July 2019 at the  
latest.  
 
We recommend regularly updating the table and publishing it 
on your website throughout the year, as evidence of your  
ongoing review into how you are using the money to  
secure maximum, sustainable impact. To see an  
example of how to complete the table please  
click HERE. 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/pe-and-sport-premium-for-primary-schools
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/school-inspection-handbook-from-september-2015
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/governance-handbook
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/what-maintained-schools-must-publish-online#pe-and-sport-premium-for-primary-schools
http://www.afpe.org.uk/physical-education/wp-content/uploads/afPE-Example-Template-Indicator-2018-Final.pdf
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Our 2017/18 allocation was £18,230 

This was spent on:  

¶ York School Sports  Network Subscription (YSSN) Element 1 £327.50 
Element 2 £2750 

¶ Sports Coach £7600 

¶ Additional hours for football coach £341.25 

¶ Skipping Fun Day, Teacher Training Session, Y2 Skill Workshops  and 
Competitions £550 

¶ Lunchtime play coordinator salaries £5909.10 

¶ Training and additional hours £246.25 

¶  Equipment £270 

¶ Ψ/ƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ {ƘƛƴŜΩ ¸ƻǊƪǎƘƛǊŜ /ǊƛŎƪŜǘ .ƻŀǊŘ £150 
TOTAL SPENT: £18,144.10 

Key achievements to date against the five indicators: 

1. The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity - the Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that all children and young people aged 5 to 18 
engage in at least 60 minutes of physical activity a day, of which 30 minutes should be in school 

¶ YSSN PE Specialists also trained 16-20 Year 5 pupils to become play leaders who help us provide an active playground and contribute to the 30 minutes physical activity per day 
target. 

¶ ¢ƘŜ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ƭǳƴŎƘǘƛƳŜ Ǉƭŀȅ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ōǊƛƭƭƛŀƴǘ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ ŜƴǎǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊƛƭȅ Ƨƻƛn in with games voluntarily, feel more comfortable 
with an adult leading a game or activity 

¶ The appointment of sports coach, for both children and staff, has been amazing! The children are actively encouraged to keep running or moving for the entire 40 minute session 
which means their fitness levels are increasing all the time. The amount of mileage they cover in one session is very impressive! He puts a tracker watch on one child in each session 
to see what they have achieved and results are astounding. Parent and pupil feedback is always very positive. 

2. The profile of PE and sport is raised across the school as a tool for whole-school improvement  

¶ The new hard standing playground has been positively significant for the children and staff. It enables KS2 children to have more space and allocated areas for ball games at 
playtime without it being dangerous for those who want to just play with friends. In PE lessons, KS2 groups can now play multiple small sided games effectively and clubs in the 
winter time /wet weather, can go ahead as planned given we now have such a level and safe surface. 

¶ Two netball posts have been purchased this year for our new playground which allows us to engage all pupils in concurrent matches at practices. Playground balls and bean bags 
etc are topped up through Sainsburys Active vouchers. 

3. Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport 

¶ Through our partnership with York School Sports Network (YSSN) Element 2,we receive 36 hours of mentoring for our teachers. Teachers identify areas of CPD required for PE and 
Sport. Six teachers accessed specialist support. Lessons were co-delivered with mentors in school, using our equipment with our pupils ensuring new ideas are transferable to our 
school setting. Planning is shared and stored for more staff to use. 

4. Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils 

¶ We access Change 4 Life Clubs (targeting our least active children),provide a range of after school clubs, and maintain positive links with local community clubs  

¶ All our pupils accessed intra-school competition through a whole-school World Cup and our competitive sports day. PE specialist runs intra-school competitions at the end of a 
taught curriculum unit or an after-school club. e.g.  Rec/Y1 multi-skills, KS2 hockey. 

Support for review and reflection - considering the 5 key indicators from DfE, what development needs are a priority for your setting and your 
students now and why? Use the space below to reflect on previous spend, identify current need and priorities for the future. 
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¶ Skipping: Worked with Skipping School to provide a skipping fun day for the whole school, a training session for staff and skills ςbased sessions for Y2 culminating in participation in 
cluster skipping competition at the local secondary school. 

5. Increased participation in competitive sport 
We have access to over 20 different sports competitions per year through YSSN many of which allow us to progress through to the regional School Games competition. We 
complete the School Games Mark every year and in 2017/18 we achieved the Gold mark for our commitment to school sport.  
¶ ¸{{b ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ DƻǾŜǊƴƛƴƎ .ƻŘƛŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ 9/. ŜƴŀōƭƛƴƎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ƛƳǇƭŜƳŜƴǘ Ψ/ƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ {ƘƛƴŜΩ ŎǊƛŎƪŜǘ ŎƻŀŎƘƛƴƎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŎƘŜƳŜ Ƙŀǎ been very successful with 4 KS2 cricket teams 

representing school .One of the Y5/6 teams reached the North Yorkshire finals. The Y3/4 team, some of whom have never played cricket before, came a fantastic 2
nd

 place!  

¶ We entered 4 netball teams to the cluster finals this year and, with such an increasing amount of boys keen to take part in the sport, we were able to enter 1 all boys team. They 
all fought hard with one team missing out on the York finals by one goal. 

¶ 1 pupil represented our school in the Level 3 Cross Country competition at Dalby Forest in March. 

¶ The Y5/6 tennis team competed at Level 2 and narrowly missed out on the North Yorkshire finals. 

¶ The Y3/4 tennis team came 3
rd

 in their festival! 

¶ The Indoor Athletics team from Year 6 came 3rd in the York finals. 

¶ The Y2 cricket team came 1
st
 in the newly introduced Rapid Fire Festival which is provides younger children with the chance to learn the early skills of the game. 

¶ A Y3/4 team took part in the Quicksticks hockey festival and came a very impressive 5
th
 out of 10 teams. 

¶ Our Y6 football team won their York Schools league and have made it through to the Champions League final. A great achievement for the boys and coach in his first year with us. 

¶ The Y5/6 hockey team won the cluster festival held at York University and securing a credible 4
th
 in the York Schools round.  

¶ The Y5/6 girlΩs football teams have had the opportunity to compete in games against two other local schools. 

¶ We took 6 SEND children to a fantastic specially designed city-wide activity day at a local sports club.  
Audit results show an increase in competitive sport on offer to the children. Pupil voice carried out by our subject leader in February identified only 7 children in KS2 who do not take part in 
physical activity of any kind in or outside school. From this, we have tried to encourage participation in some clubs that they show an interest in personally. 

Areas for further improvement and baseline evidence of need: 

¶ Ensure that all children and young people aged 5 to 18 engage in at least 60 minutes of physical activity a day, of which 30 minutes should be in school 

¶ Provide catch-up swimming sessions for Y5 and Y6 pupils that have not yet met the end of KS2 requirements. 

 

Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water safety 2017/18 cohort Please complete all of the below: 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at 
least 25 metres ? N.B. Even though your children may swim in another year please report on their attainment on leaving Y6 

100% 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort use a range of strokes effectively [for example, front crawl, 
backstroke and breaststroke]? 

97% 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations? 97% 

Schools can choose to use the Primary PE and Sport Premium to provide additional provision for swimming but 
this must be for activity over and above the national curriculum requirements. Have you used it in this way? 

No 




